
Friday 14th
February

Dear parents/carers and students,

Many thanks for all of your hard work (students) and support (parents/carers) over the past
half term. It has been a very busy time in school with our exam year students (Years 11 and
13) starting the build up to their summer exams and a number of excellent events
happening across the school. I hope that you all manage to spend some quality time with
your children over the half term break.
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Action Your Potential!  Free Parent/Carer Webinars

We are delighted to be working with the team from Action Your Potential (AYP) who are using their knowledge of
neuroscience to support our students’ study habits and well-being.  They are initially working with Year 11 students but
will be moving on to work with other students as the year progresses. 

If you would like to know more about your child’s brain and how to support their well-being and learning please click on
the link below and then hit the yellow button to ‘sign up here for the whole series’. If you have any questions please do
not hesitate to contact us.  Thanks for your support.

AYP Parent/Carer webinars 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GAaI7rcOyHM0fduGpQ3uyUop0h-hg2Km/view?usp=sharing
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Upcoming Roadworks (Station Road) To Be Aware Of

Between the 17th and 25th February there will be gas works undertaken in Station
Road, near to the Blue Star roundabout.  There will be temporary traffic lights which
will cause congestion at busy periods. Please allow for possible delays on journeys to
and from school, thank you.

Ham Manor Estate - Gas Works at Crossroads

We have been advised that contractors are currently on site at the Ham Manor estate completing work to replace the
old cast iron gas pipework.  They are now at the point of completing works to the crossroads between East Drive, West
Drive, Ham Manor Way and South Drive.  In order to complete those works, they now need to do this under a closure
with 3-way temporary lights in place and this is due to commence from Monday 24th February 2025, for approximately
2 weeks. 
 
We are aware that some of our students use the estate (East Drive and South Drive) as a cut through to Sainsburys on
the A259.  We would strongly suggest that for the duration of these works the children do not come through the estate
roads and instead use the footpaths to go around the estate via the roads, thank you.
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The Angmering School is 50!

This year marks 50 years since the school opened for students and we are planning a celebration on 5th July when we
will be looking back at all of the highlights of the first 50 years of our school.  If you attended the school please keep a
lookout for our social media feeds over the next few months because we will be asking members of the community for
memories and images of the school over the years.  We are hoping to put together an exhibition of the changing face of
the school since 1975!

Please get digging through those old photos and scrapbooks (remember those?) and watch this space for further details.

We are delighted that we have been successful and our project has been chosen to be put forward to a customer vote in
Tesco stores. 

The project with the highest number of votes across our local area will receive £1,500, the second placed project £1,000
and the third placed project £500. Any of these amounts will be a huge benefit and we would be very grateful for the
assistance.

The stores taking part in the voting on our Wellbeing Outdoor Activities project are listed below: 

Littlehampton Finisterre Express Express BN17 6RA
Littlehampton Superstore BN17 5RA
Rustington Express Express BN16 3DR

What happens next?
You can vote after making a purchase in a Tesco store, where you will be given one token per transaction. These should
be placed in the boxes at the store entrance supporting the project.  Voting will commence in store from Mid-January
2025 until the end of March 2025.  Thanks in advance for your votes!

Potential Funds from Tesco (please give us your votes!)
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Think Pharmacy First

Most pharmacies in England are now providing the NHS Pharmacy First service which allows pharmacists to provide
advice and where appropriate, supply NHS medicines for the following conditions:

Earache (aged 1 to 17 years)
Impetigo (aged 1 year and over)
Infected insect bites (aged 1 year and over)
Shingles (aged 18 years and over)
Sinusitis (aged 12 years and over)
Sore throats (aged 5 years and over)
Urinary tract infections (UTIs) in women (aged 16 to 64 years)

If you have symptoms that suggest you may have one of these conditions, you can walk into a pharmacy and be
offered a consultation with a pharmacist in a private consultation room. 

Your GP surgery may also refer you to the service if you contact them but they believe it is appropriate for you to be
seen by a pharmacist.  If you have symptoms that suggest you have one of the above conditions, why not give the
Pharmacy First service a try?

For more information, visit nhs.uk/thinkpharmacyfirst 

In order to simplify the process of notifying the school when your child is too ill to attend, we have now amalgamated all
of the year groups onto one central phone number. Please call the main reception number (01903 772351) for all
absences. You will then be asked to dial ‘1’ to report absences for Years 7-11 or ‘6’ to report absences in the Sixth Form.
Many thanks.

Absence must be reported for each day of absence.

Alternatively you can report your child’s absence via our designed text number to 07860054571

Contacts for enquiries relating to absence

School Phone Line for Student Absences

https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/how-pharmacies-can-help/
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Walking, Talking Mocks (Year 11)

I would just like to remind you all that the Walking, Talking Mocks continue apace. They take place after school and
provide an excellent opportunity for students to learn more about excellent exam technique and core subject content.
These are open to all Year 11 students and the schedule has been shared with them all (and can be seen below). Please
encourage your children to attend. They are really powerful sessions.

REMAINING YEAR 11 WALKING TALKING MOCK SCHEDULE 2025

MATHS THURSDAY 27 FEBRUARY SCIENCE THURSDAY 3 APRIL

ENGLISH WEDNESDAY 5 MARCH MATHS THURSDAY 25 APRIL

SCICENCE THURSDAY 13 MARCH SCIENCE THURSDAY 1 MAY

MATHS THURSDAY 20 MARCH ENGLISH THURSDAY 7 MAY

ENGLISH WEDNESDAY 26 MARCH

Please drive and park considerately when dropping off or picking up children

We have had a number of concerned residents contacting us since the start of term to ask that we remind
parents/carers about the need to drive and park considerately when dropping off and picking up children. In particular
we would ask that you avoid blocking driveways, which may prevent residents from entering or leaving their homes. It
has also been noticed that parents/carers are not observing the Keep Clear markings at the main entrance;  the area is
therefore   being patrolled by Arun Parking Enforcement Team because of their concern for pedestrian safety. Many
thanks for your consideration.

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher



We are also seeking donations for our prizehamper!If you are able to donate a prize, orknow of a business that may beinterested in contributing, we would begrateful for your support. Please feelfree to email us atoffice@theangmeringschool.co.uk ordrop your donation off at our mainreception.Thank you for your generosity!





Student and Community News

A huge thank you to the Arcade Knitters!

Last week we welcomed the Arcade knitters, a group of knitters and crocheters of all abilities, based in Rustington to
our school.

Each year we nominate a local charity to support, and in 2024 they supported The Lavinia Norfolk Centre. 

The Lavinia Norfolk Centre Charitable trust would like to express their profound thanks to the Arcade Knitters
whose incredible donation allowed us to reach our target of £47,000 to purchase a poolpod system for our
hydrotherapy pool. We are so excited about this piece of equipment as it will allow students to enter the pool with
greater independence.

The Arcade knitters, a group which began in the Arcade wool shop, Littlehampton in 2006, and relocated to Parkside
Church hall when the shop shut, meet on alternate Saturday afternoons in Littlehampton and at Rustington
Methodist Church. Over the years the group has grown substantially averaging an attendance of 24.  Money was
raised by table sales of craft items, raffles and donations. For further information on the group contact Fran Jolly
franjo@uwclub.net.

mailto:franjo@uwclub.net
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Trip to CERN, Geneva

Last week Science staff took a group of students in Years 10, 12 and 13 to CERN (The European Organization for
Nuclear Research) in Geneva.  It is the site of the largest particle physics laboratory in the world.

They had a busy couple of days in a very cold Geneva - lots of walking, over 20,000 steps a day!  On Thursday they
visited the Museum of Art & History followed by a guided tour of the United Nations buildings.  Students got to go
inside and sit in the conference rooms that are used by UN delegates!  They then walked down and saw the famous Jet
d'Eau.

Friday was another busy day - History of Science Museum in the morning followed by a visit to CERN to view all the
exhibits and watch a talk on how each layer of the hadron collider works.  Saturday they took a water taxi over to the
old town, visited Saint Pierre's Cathedral and managed some shopping before returning home! Many thanks to Mr
Street and Miss McLellan for making it happen!

Congratulations!

Can you tell the difference between a Wren and a House Sparrow?

Congratulations to Lily-Louise, who has won the Library Spring Term Treasure
Hunt. She correctly identified all ten garden birds in the pictures hidden around
the Library. 



Vacancies

Student and Community News

Angmering Parish Council Community Event



Student and Community News

Angmering Parish Council Community Award



Student Bulletin

Student and Community News

Diary Dates

Every Monday we send the students a newsletter which includes important weekly events and notices, sports clubs,
and celebrates their achievements. Please click here to see this weeks Bulletin.

Link to The Student Bulletin

Vacancies

17/02/2025 - 21/02/2025 Half-Term Week
25/02/2025 - Y7 Consultation Evening - early close of 1.35pm
26/02/2025 - Quiz Night! Doors open at 6.30pm
06/03/2025 - Music Mania Performance - Doors open at 6.15pm
10/03/2025 - 21/03/2025 Y13 Mock Exams
17/03/2025 - 04/04/2025 - Y10 Speaking & Listening Exams
18/03/2025 - Y10 GCSE Geography Field Trip, London
20/03/2025 - Y9 Booster Vaccinations

Exam Certificates Summer 2024

SUMMER EXAM
CERTIFICATES NOW

AVAILABLE FOR
COLLECTION

We are pleased to inform you that the summer 2024 exam certificates are now available for collection.
Collection Details:
Location: Main Reception, The Angmering School
Collection Dates/Times: Monday to Friday, 9:00 AM – 3:30 PM
Required Identification: Please ensure you bring valid identification when collecting your certificates. Without it,
we will not be able to release them.
If you are unable to collect your certificates in person, or if you would like to nominate someone to collect them
on your behalf, please contact dbrown@theangmeringschool.co.uk to arrange this.
Should you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

https://angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/Student-Bulletin-10-February-2025.pdf
https://angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/Student-Bulletin-10-February-2025.pdf
https://angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/Student-Bulletin-10-February-2025.pdf


Key Contact Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Key Contacts 

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323 

Miss Pegden (Head of Year 7) npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk  (01903) 778317

Mrs Ford (Student Support) &
Mrs O’Hare (Student Support)

sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk
dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778341 
(01903) 778389

Year 8 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323 

Mr Middleton (Head of Year 8) mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Mrs Ford (Student Support) sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year 9 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Mrs Wyatt (Head of Year 9) swyatt@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778303

Mrs Ford (Student Support) sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year 10 Key Contacts

Mrs Silva (Attendance Officer) ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Mrs Fillery (Head of Year 10) jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Mrs O’Hare (Student Supoort) dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

Year 11 Key Contacts

Mrs Silva (Attendance Officer) ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Mrs Hook (Head of Year 11) lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Mrs O’Hare (Student Support) dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

Key Contacts for parents/carers

mailto:npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:swyatt@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk


Sixth Form Key Contacts

Sixth 
Form

Mrs Knox  (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral
Coordinator)

hknox@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Key Contacts for parents/carers

 Absence Reporting Via Text Messaging - 07860054571

  Should my child go to School today?

mailto:hknox@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk
https://www.what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/worried-your-child-unwell/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool




WE ARE RECRUITING
IN ANGMERING 

We are looking for people to join our team to provide our
future generations with nutritional and tasty food 

 Benefits Positions Available 

Term-time only
Full training provided
Learning opportunities
including Apprenticeships
available 

Catering Assistant
25 hours
Assistant Chef-
30 hours 

Email your CV to 
6790-angmeringschool@caterlinkltd.co.uk


